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Cesky ndvodni vijbor pro omezovdni ndsledki katastrof




Statement
of the Czech National Committee for Disaster Reduction
Observed and projected climate changes will have an effect on disaster preparedness and crisis management and it is necessary to prepare for such scenarios. We are completely convinced that adaptation actions must be fully consistent with climate change mitigation activities. As the most adverse effects of climate change concerning our country was identified an increase in frequency and intensity of extreme events together with a long-term temperature and precipitation distribution change. To face efficiently forthcoming danger a coordinated approach of national, regional and local authorities, active participation on adaptation practices and improvement of disaster preparedness, including training and education, will urgently be needed. Moreover, as hydrometeorological and climate-related hazards are predominant and Early Warning and preparedness need expertise of meteorologists and hydrologists, national weather services on national and the World Meteorological Organization (WMO) on international levels need to be more involved in the activities of national platforms and ISDR.
Despite improvements in disaster preparedness and Early Warning in our country during the last 12 years, supported by crisis management and integrated rescue laws, there are still some gaps and niches, where disaster reduction platform can be very helpful. We concentrate especially on an improvement of Early Warning systems, coordination between governmental, non-governmental and private sector stake holders, overall preparedness and recently also on environmental security aspects. We feel that we should also care about prevention and preparedness to man-made disasters caused by chemical or nuclear accidents, terrorist attacks and recently also by black-outs in energy supplies.
In all the above mentioned activities international cooperation has always been helpful. We welcome coordination effort of ISDR to improve exchange of experience and information among platforms from different countries. We also believe in very efficient cooperation on regional basis and beneficial cooperation among European platforms by means of recently created network of those platforms. Finally, we expect the Global platform meeting in Geneva will help to establish more coordinated cooperation and exchange of experience between regions of the world. We also hope the Global Platform meeting in Geneva will help in gaining better support for platforms from their respective governments.
Prague, June 5, 2009

